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Marylanders Against Poverty (MAP) supports SB 452, which would 
establish a Child Care Affordability Commission to study and make 
recommendations regarding child care affordability in the state.  
 
Maryland families need affordable, accessible, quality child care options. 
Across Maryland, child care ranks as one of the top household expenses in 
all jurisdictions, making child care unreachable for many families.1 In order 
to enter and remain in the workforce, parents need assurance that their 
children are being cared for in safe, nurturing environments. Additionally, 
we know that high-quality, developmentally appropriate child care helps 
prepare low-income children for school and helps close the achievement 
gap.  
 
While Maryland has made historic investments in the Child Care 
Scholarship (CSS) Program, gaps remain in serving all eligible families. 
Currently, only 14% of eligible households in Maryland are served by the 
CCS program. As the state grapples with budgetary challenges, a Child Care 
Affordability Commission could consider best how to build upon 
Maryland’s progress in expanding access to high-quality child care for 
more families who struggle to find and pay for it. Moreover, this 
Commission will examine the barriers to increasing the supply of child 
care, and what additional supports could be offered to increase supply 
while maintaining quality.  
 
Improving access to quality, affordable child care will increase the economic 
security of Marylanders struggling in or near poverty. MAP appreciates 
your consideration and requests the committee provide a favorable 
report on SB 452. 

 
 
 

 
1 Maryland Family Network. 2024. Child Care Demographics. 
https://www.marylandfamilynetwork.org/early-years-matter/2024-child-care-demographics  
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